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Administrator for the Office of Administration and Resources Management (OARM) Re­
delegation Memorandum, dated March 30, 2004. 

This year, the inventory database is pre-populated with the official 2014 data submitted in 
accordance with OMB's Office of Federal Procurement Policy (OFPP) Policy Letter 11-01, and 
Agency policy requiring activities performed at grade levels, GS-12 and below to be coded with 
as commercial. Activities performed at these grade levels that are designated other than 
commercial requires a justification selection from the database drop-down menu. OMB and the 
Agency require offices to assign up to a maximum of four (4) functions at the individual FTE 
level, with no less than 0.25 FTE assigned to a function. 

As in the past, the office and regional POCs are responsible for collecting and validating the data 
using the inventory database and developing a submission for the Agency's official 2015 
inventory in accordance with OMB and EPA policies. Collection of data at the office level for 
consistency is highly recommended. The Agency's Coordinator is available to work with the 
POCs to address any questions and to provide any additional guidance. Data entered for the 
Agency's official inventory must include the automated Validation Report from the inventory 
database that indicates approval by the Assistant Administrator or Regional Assistant 
Administrator. 

Agency guidance and instructions for completing the 2015 Inventory are on the Home Page of 
the Inventory database. The link initiating the FAIR Act Inventory database will be available on 
April 7. ~015. Prior to submitting the official inventory to the OMB on June 30, 2015, the 
Agency's Coordinator wi ll review office submissions and request additional information and 
modifications, if needed. 

A kick-off conference call will be held on Thursday. April 9, 20 I 5 at 2:00 p.m. Eastern time. 
Melanie Gooden, the Agency's Coordinator will discuss the 20 l S guidance, instructions, and 
training. All offices' POCs are encouraged to participate. The Agency's Coordinator will provide 
the phone number, access code, and time in an Outlook invitation. Please contact Melanie at 
919-541-1376 or at gooden.melanie@epa.gov if you need any additional information. 

Cc: Deputy Assistant Administrators 
Deputy Regional Assistant Administrators 




